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   Burr or Brrrr it’s been cold outside 
the last several weeks!  I hope you 
all have stayed warm and enjoyed 
the multiple snow events we have 
had this last month.  I know our dog 
has enjoyed “nose snow plowing” 
along the sidewalk and yard.   

   I want to emphasis that NO ONE 
should be attempting to walk 
on any part of Woodglen Lake 
or the streams / creeks within 
Middleridge.  While it has been 
bitterly cold this past month, 
we never have enough freezing 
weather to ensure the safety of any 
weight attempting to walk on these 
bodies of water.  There was at least 
one emergency call this past month 

Article Continues .................... Page 03

Middleridge Civic Association Reaching 578 Homes and Families 

B A Y E R ’ S  B R O A D C A S T

A Call to Service as Spring Approaches

MIDDLERIDGE

FEBRUARY 2022

and we added a note to our media 
sites (middleridgeffx.org) and the 
MCA Facebook site (facebook.
com/middleridgecivicassociation), 
but PLEASE PLEASE let your 
children know this is never a safe 
option. 

   This month my newsletter article 
is really a CALL TO SERVICE to 
our community.  We are looking for 
MCA members to consider joining 
our Board in May.  We will need a 
new President, Vice President, and 
Treasurer. Please contact me or the 
Board (Board@middleridgeffx.org) 
if you want to know more about 
these positions in order to decide 
about running.  We need your help 

https://middleridgeffx.org/
https://www.facebook.com/middleridgecivicassociation
https://www.facebook.com/middleridgecivicassociation
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C A L E N D A R

MONSUN TUE WED THU FRI SAT
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6 7 8 9 10 11 12
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20 21 22 23 24 25 26

27 28

February 2022

NOTES

Lincoln’s 
BDay

Valentine’s
 Day    

MCA Board 
Meeting 7pm

President’s Day

Groundhog 
Day

Chinese  
New Year

Pay a Compliment Day

Superbowl 
Sunday

National Walk 
the Dog Day

FCPS School 
Holiday

Valentines for 
Veterans Due

Valentines for 
Veterans Distro 

Rain Date
Valentines for 

Veterans 
Distribution  
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IF YOU NEED  
ASSISTANCE, LET THE  
MIDDLERIDGE CARING 
COMMUNITY KNOW.

Continued from .................... Page 01
B A Y E R ’ S  B R O A D C A S T

as members and volunteers of 
Middleridge. New ideas from new 
members are always appreciated! 

   The cold this last month has 
affected each of our homes 
in different ways.  If you need 
assistance, please let your 
neighbors OR let The Middleridge 
Caring Community (MCC@
middleridgeffx.org) know.  MCC is 
available to help put you in touch 
with others in our community who 
are standing by to help.  

   The 2022 Middleridge Civic 
Association (MCA) Membership 
Directory should be in our 
members hands.  If you did not 
complete your MCA Membership 
application last Fall, you still can!  
Please go to the MCA website 

and download an application.  
Instructions on how to turn in 
are located at the bottom of the 
form.  The $30 for a year’s MCA 
membership is nothing compared 
to the $620 to $1200 annual 
homeowner association fees 
others around us pay.  For $30 
MCA provides so many ways for 
your family to participate and enjoy 
our wonderful community. 

   As February begins so too do 
the MCA Events!  The Valentines 
for Veterans deliveries by local 
Boy Scouts and Girl Scouts 

are scheduled for no later than 
February 12th.  In March, we will 
have our Spring clean-up for 
Woodglen Lake, and Middleridge 
Park.  In addition, we are going 
to ask for volunteers to help with 
cleaning along the creek by our 
common area and along the Sound 
Barrier next to Ox Road.  We have 
attempted to get Fairfax County 
to help with these areas, but 
budgets and manpower availability 
will not support the actions we 
need.  PLEASE send me an email 
if you could help us – it will be one 
weekend in March and I will send 
further emails via our mail list.  Our 
effort here is to conduct some 
basic vegetation maintenance of 
these areas which helps improve 
the appearance of our community 
which directly impacts the values 
of our homes. More on this during 
the March Newsletter.

   In addition, in March we will 
have our 50th Anniversary Time 
Capsule placement.  Please see 
the ad in this Newsletter and 
help with items and stories for 
future generations to uncover.  
Also included in this month’s 
Newsletter is the MCA Scholarship 
application for graduating high 
school seniors of MCA Members.  
Please return these to president@
middleridgeffx.org by April 1st.
   April will see the 2nd Annual “Pet 
Parade.”  Last year’s was such a 
huge success we will have another 
this year – renaming from “Pooch 
Parade” to “Pet Parade.”  Also in 
April, Sarah Koch will again lead 
out Easter Egg Hunt and we will 

have our Spring Yard Sale.  I’ll 
send more on these events next 
month, but we are looking for 
students who need service hours to 
help with these events AND those 
in March.  These are wonderful 
opportunities to meet others 
in our community AND provide 
some fabulous smiles to both the 
Middleridge families AND those 
volunteering!  

   Finally in the area of annual 
MCA events, we are still looking 
for volunteers to help us restart 
(on a different scale) the August 
2022 National Night Out event.  
We are looking to make the event 
more manageable, but retain the 
opportunity for our community to 
get together and celebrate as well 
as focus on our crime prevention 
efforts.  PLEASE let me or the 
Board (Board@middleridgeffx.
org) know if you would like to help 
with this event – many hands make 
light work, and we need some new 
members with ideas to help us 
restart this event after two years of 
Covid impacts.  

   Take care of your families and 
each other as we likely will still 
have some cold weeks ahead 
in February.  PLEASE let your 
neighbors know if you need any 
assistance or will be out of town so 
we can watch out for each other.  I 
have been thrilled and honored to 
be your Community President and 
look forward to warmer days this 
Spring when we can talk as we 
walk about this great place we call 
home!

mailto:mcc@middleridgeffx.org
mailto:mcc@middleridgeffx.org
mailto:board@middleridgeffx.org
mailto:board@middleridgeffx.org
mailto: president@middleridgeffx.org
mailto: president@middleridgeffx.org




WELCOME TO  
MIDDLERIDGE!

5 WAYS OUR 
NEIGHBORS 
MADE US FEEL 
WARMLY  
WELCOMED

JEREMY BALINT
SHOOTERS HILL LN
— Relocated from Burke

— One son at Robinson

— One daughter and one son at Fairview Elementary

— Hobbies: Sports, music, enjoying the outdoors

BRETT & SHAUNA HAMILTON 
QUINCY MARR DR
— Relocated from Wisconsin

— Two daughters at Robinson

— Two furry friends

My family moved into 
Middleridge just this past 
summer. The community made 
a great impression on us! If you 
have new neighbors moving in, 
borrow some fantastic ideas of 
ways to welcome them. 

01.	 Baked goods — like the 
amazing, homemade kind. 

02.	 A list of recommendations 
for local businesses.

03.	 Past copies of the 
neighborhood newsletters 
and directories.

04.	 Virtual invitations to 
Facebook groups for the 
children’s new schools.  

05.	 A welcome to the 
neighborhood potluck to 
introduce us to all the new 
neighbors.

REMINDER TO BLOCK CAPTAINS  
AND NEIGHBORS

N E W  N E I G H B O R S

You are an important link! Please contact Carolyn Vaughan 
when new people move into your area. 

NEWCOMERS 
If you have recently moved in or back to  
Middleridge and have not been officially  
welcomed, please contact Carolyn Vaughan.
 
         welcoming@middleridgeffx.org 
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LAST CHANCE 
TO CONTRIBUTE 
TO THE MCA50 
TIME CAPSULE
Have you been cleaning and organizing your 
house?  Do you have a stack of magazines 
from 2020 and 2021? If so – we want them 
for the Time Capsule!

We are collecting iconic items from 2020 and 
2021 to include the Time Capsule.  In case 
you are wondering, yes – we have a cicada!  
But we’d love you to suggest and provide 
other items.

And – remember that you still have time to 
contribute a one-page (8 ½ x 11) document 
with text and photos for the time capsule.  Be 
sure to include name(s), address, birth dates/
years of age, and photo descriptions.

Ideas for your page:
— Favorite Middleridge memory
—  Photos of your family over time (be sure to 

include one that shows your house!)
— The story of purchasing your home
—  Changes you’ve made to your house 

through a photo collage
—  A family photo in front of your house, with 

some family facts
—  A poem or drawing. Be sure to label with 

author/artist info!

Email your time capsule ideas or family page 
submissions to gmbulova@aol.com.

A face mask or DIY mask 
making instructions

Hand sanitizer bottle

A Covid test kit box

A phone charger cord

A print out of most watched 
streaming services or most 
used phone apps

A list of all of the events 
canceled during the 2 years 
with notations about how you  
reacted or compensated

T I M E  C A P S U L E  U P D A T E

ICONIC 2020 / 2021 ITEMS 
YOU CAN CONTRIBUTE:

mailto:gmbulova@aol.com
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b y  V e r n o n  C a m p b e l l

THE PROCESS OF REPLACING MY DRIVEWAY 

As the Vice President of the MCA for the last 
couple years, and a member of the Board in 
various capacities over the last dozen or so years, 
it has come to my attention that one of the things 
most homeowners are interested in is experience 
with various types of contractors.  

THE ISSUE  
My wife and I have completed many renovation 
projects on our home including the replacement 
of the driveway I share on our 2 home cul de sac 
with our neighbors. Our family moved into our 
home in 2005, and since then the driveway had 
sunken in spots, been upturned in spots due to 
tree root growth, and suffered at least one small 
sinkhole that could never seem to be repaired. 
I was determined to finally get the driveway I 
wanted. 

M I D D L E R I D G E  M A K E O V E R S

 
Our driveway in over 40 yards long from the top of 
the street to my garage door, two thirds of the way 
down it splits off to my neighbor’s home. The total 
square footage is impressive, to say the least. 
Prices for this replacement ranged from almost 
$20,000 to just around $15,000. And to be honest, 
you do get what you pay for. 
 
GETTING BIDS 
My first task was to identify a minimum of 
three local paving companies to supply bids. 
Based on some Internet searching and some 
personal sleuthing, I identified these three paving 
companies to address our issues with and receive 
bids. The most expensive was H&H Paving 
in Manassas.  I have known of their work for 
many years, and the quality of their work indeed 
does justify their prices. The second company I 
identified was Standard Paving in Manassas, VA.  
The third company I selected was Metropolitan 
out of Leesburg. 

PROPOSALS 
My neighbor and I both met with all three of these 

Article Continues .................... Page 10
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DO YOU HAVE A HOME REPAIR OR 
RENOVATION STORY TO SHARE? 

companies in person at our location. All of them 
showed up (half the battle in Covid times) and 
were very responsive in addressing our concerns.
 
THE DISCUSSION 
After receiving all three proposals, we discussed 
our thoughts on the selection. While H&H was 
very responsive, has a definite footprint in the 
area, and was the only proposal that identified a 
drainage solution for me, the cost was just too 
much to justify. The third company, Metropolitan, 
was managed by a much younger person, 
who was managing the driveway business 
for his father, who managed the parking and 
commercial side of the business. While his price 
was the lowest, we decided that we would rather 
deal with a more mature organization. So our 

selection was Standard, whose representative 
was a third-generation family member, grandson 
of the founder, and had been in the business all 
his life. Their price fell in the middle, and had a 
two-year guarantee, as opposed to the others 
one-year warranties. 

THE WORK  
After we signed the contract, we had to wait over 
two months for them to begin replacement due 
to scheduling, and my desire to not have my 
driveway ripped up over a weekend. We ended 
up allowing them to remove the driveway on a 
Saturday and pave it on Monday. 

Replacing a driveway, as opposed to refinishing 
one, means that the driveway and its foundation 
was dug up to the dirt base, up to four inches 
of bluestone and gravel was then installed over 
the rolled base, rolled and filled as a base for the 
asphalt. Minor issues occurred, such as them 
finding things (old cable—from where, was it still 

REPLACING A DRIVEWAY, AS 
OPPOSED TO REFINISHING 
ONE, MEANS THAT THE 
DRIVEWAY AND ITS 
FOUNDATION [IS] DUG UP TO 
THE DIRT BASE

connected—what would we lose if it was pulled 
out) to ensuring that the edges were where 
we had specified, they be (both of us widened 
particular areas that were not in the original 
footprint).

The only real issue we had was with the foreman, 
who reported back to the company some outright 
lies that were relayed to us by their management/
owners and proven incorrect. This did not delay 
our final product, but certainly ended up that 
we do not feel comfortable providing a whole 
hearted recommendation.

A part of my thought process was to be able to 
provide our MCA members a recommendation 
on driveway replacement as we approach the 
Spring. Overall, I would say then to investigate 
each paving company and make your own 
decision based on your criteria.

Here is the info for the companies we got quotes 
from:

01.	 H&H Paving Asphalt Specialist, Inc.  
Phone:  (703) 392-5400  
asphaltspecialist@hhpaving.com 
 http://www.hhpaving.com/

02.	 Standard Paving Inc.  
8803 Sudley Road, Suite 206  
Manassas, VA 20110  
Phone: (844) 266–7283

03.	 Metropolitan Paving,  
metropavingva@gmail.com  
Phone: (571) 577-3531

Your neighbors would love to hear about it! Submit 
before and after photos with a story (or answer 

some interview questions) about your experience to 
be featured in future newsletters.   

         middleridgenewslettereditor@gmail.com

http://www.hhpaving.com
mailto:middleridgenewslettereditor@gmail.com
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B O A R D  M T G  M I N U T E S

Middleridge Civic Association 
Monthly Board Meeting: January 13, 2022, 7:00 PM Zoom conference call; see Zoom 
invite email details 

Call to Order: 7:03 PM 

Board Members Present: John Bayer, Vernon Campbell, Carri Jurin, and Marie Morris   

Community Members Present: Tim Harazin, Elizabeth Hawks, Catie Morales, Al and 
Sandy Obuchowski, Jerry Reynolds, and Carolyn Vaughan 

Reading of Minutes and Approval:  Board Meeting minutes provided via email; 
minutes previously approved via email. 

Treasurer’s Report:                                    -Advance copies provided by email 
Income EOY Planned               Income Planned to Date:               Actual: 
$18,271.94        $18,271.94    $19,399.21 

Expenses EOY Planned           Expenses Planned to Date:            Actual: 
$18,282.27        $17,237.27    $15,488.18 

Income: $1510 in advance 2022 ad revenue; $55 in Dec. ad revenue; $450 in membership 
fees; $20 in All Night Grad Party (ANGP) donations; and $20 in scholarship donations. 
Expenses: $44.24 yard sale reimbursement; $4.77 Neighborhood Watch (NW) 
reimbursement; $52.09 Welcoming Committee reimbursement; $99.70 entrance sign 
lighting reimbursement; $560 landscaping; $437.78 newsletter cost, and $98.51 Christmas 
Decorations Awards. Monies transferred into and from various reserve accounts. Surplus 
monies delineated. 410 directories requested. 

Committee reports (Standing and Special):          -Advance copies provided by email 
• Neighborhood Watch (NW)                  —Jerry Reynolds   

Patrols operating regularly. Volunteers helping with various neighborhoods tasks: 
clearing the streets and sidewalks from fallen tree limb/debris; forwarding mail, 
and continuing outreach to VDOT and police. West Springfield District Police 
(WSDP) now requires training session attendance and member personal 
information for registration. Vernon Campbell will follow up with WSDP re: privacy 
protection.  

• Membership (578 total)                 —Al and Sandy Obuchowski 
350 members for 2022; directories at the printer. 

• Welcoming                 —Carolyn Vaughan 
One family welcomed in Dec.; one family revisited. 

• Webmaster/Server Update                 —Joe Landry  
No update 

• Publication: Newsletter(NL) and Website       —Elizabeth Hawks 
Working on her first newsletter; turn in NL submissions by Jan. 20th. 

• Entrance Sign enhancements                  —John Tedrick 
John Bayer relayed that the Colton lighting was completed. 
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B O A R D  M T G  M I N U T E S

• 50th Anniversary                  —Gretchen Bulova 
John Bayer relayed that the next update will be in Feb.; time capsule 
submissions requested. 

• Middleridge Caring Community (MCC)            —Maryn Simon           
No report  

Unfinished/ Old Business: 
• Final Approved 2022 Budget emailed to Board Jan 4th. 

Events: 
• Santa visit was a success; new volunteers/coordinators will be solicited; 

Valentines for Veterans valentine submission deadline Feb. 4th; Scholarship 
deadline April 1st; Board elections will be held in May. 

• Upcoming Events: (currently planned)                         POC 
> Valentines for Veterans (Feb 6th/rain date Feb 12th)  Marie Morris/Karrie Kay 

               Valentines accepted by Feb. 4th on the porch of 5423 Gov. Yeardley Dr.  
> 50th Anniversary (date TBD)                                      Gretchen Bulova 
> Feed the First Responders (dates TBD)                    Marie Morris 
> Woodglen Lake/Neighborhood Cleanup (date TBD) Sarah Mayhew 
> Spring Yard Sale (date TBD)                                     Erick Arraya 
> Easter Egg Hunt (date TBD)                                      Sarah Koch 
> Dog Parade (date TBD)                                             Gretchen Bulova 
> Annual Meeting/Elections (May12th)                          MCA Board 
> MCA Scholarship Presentation (May12th)                  Greg Summer 

                    Scholarship Application Deadline April 1st 

New Business: 
• Creation of a New Annual Event – National Pet Day (Pooch/Pet Parade). 
• Survey results will be relayed soon. 
• MCA reminds resident to shovel their sidewalks. 

Place of Next Meeting: Monthly Board Meeting, February 10th, 7:00 PM; location TBD  

Adjournment: 8:38 PM 



14  
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The Middleridge Civic Association awards up to three 1-year, non-
renewable scholarships to graduating high-school seniors whose parents 
or guardians are members in good standing of the Civic Association as 
of January 1, 2022. The scholarships will be awarded on the basis of 
scholastic achievement (30%), extracurricular activities (30%), and  
a personal interview (40%).

M C A  S C H O L A R S H I P S

A.	 Privacy Act Advisory Statement

The Privacy Act of 1974 (P.L. 93.579) requires 
you be given certain information in connection 
with this request for data. Pursuant to the 
requirements of the Act, please be advised:

1.	 The authority for the collection of this data 
is Public Law 93-642.

2.	 Submitting the information requested is 
voluntary.

3.	 The main purpose for which the data will 
be used is the selection of award winners for the 
Middleridge Civic Association Scholarship.

4.	 Other routine uses of the data are for 
public affairs and press releases to news media

5.	 Failure to complete the form will mean 
you cannot be included among those candidates 
being Considered for this scholarship award.

B.	 Biographical Questionnaire

The questions which follow are designed to 
collect information about your background, 
your interests and your plans. Answers to these 
questions will be used in connection with your 
application for this scholarship award and will 
be made available to the scholarship selection 
committee.

TO APPLY, COMPLETE THE APPLICATION AND  
SUBMIT IT TO THE MCA PRESIDENT BY APRIL 1, 2022

The application checklist is downloadable from the MCA website and 
included on the next page of this newsletter.

MAIL OR EMAIL THE COMPLETED APPLICATION PACKET TO:

John Bayer
10910 Spurlock Court
Fairfax, VA 22032 

president@middleridgeffx.org

mailto: president@middleridgeffx.org


APPLICATION FOR THE MIDDLERIDGE CIVIC ASSOCIATION SCHOLARSHIP – 2022

A.	 Applicant Information:

Full Name

Telephone Number

Parents/Guardians Name(s)

High School

Email Address

B.	 Extracurricular Activities/Achievements: (on a separate sheet of paper)

 01.	� List your extracurricular activities, honors, community service, and any employment. 
Identify the time periods (month and years) for each of the above activities.

02.	� Provide a brief description of the activity or activities that are most important to you and 
explain why they are important.

03.	� Provide 1-2 paragraphs describing your favorite memory of living in Middleridge and 
explain why it is your favorite.

C.	 Scholastic Achievement:

Attach a current transcript of your grades covering the first seven semesters of high school, your 
class standing (if assigned), and your SAT and/or ACT scores.

D.	 Personal Interview:

The Scholarship Committee will review all applications and select finalists for the personal 
interviews. The personal interview will be conducted by the Scholarship Committee. The time for 
the interview will be set at the convenience of the Scholarship Committee and the applicant but 
must be concluded by April 30, 2022.

E.	 Recommendation:

Please list your favorite Guidance Counselor or Teacher: 

Teacher/Guidance Counselor’s email address:

F.	� Attestation:  The applicant and his/her parent or guardian must sign this application, attesting 
to the following statement:

— We understand this application is confidential. 
— We understand that in applying for this scholarship we agree to abide by the terms stipulated.

Applicant Signature									         Parent/Guardian Signature
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CHECK THE MCA  
DIRECTORY FOR A LIST 
OF TEENS WILLING TO 
SHOVEL SNOW.

According to NOAA, we’ve 
had over 11 inches of snow 
in January. Chances are we’ll 
have more in February. It’s 
important to take care of 
your home and neighborhood 
when it snows. Remember to:

     Check on elderly or 
disabled neighbors and 
relatives.

     Remove snow and ice 
properly to prevent slips and 
falls around your home or 
business.

     Clear your neighborhood 
fire hydrants.

     Avoid overexertion, such 
as shoveling heavy snow, 
pushing a vehicle, or walking 
in deep snow. Ask for help if 
you need it.  

One more snow tip from Jody Benz and the 
children on the front page: don’t forget to have a 
little fun in the snow, too!  

Photo courtesy of Jody Benz

W E A T H E R I N G  T H E  S N O W

Bonus: Members of the MCA 
can check the neighborhood 
directory for teens who will 
shovel your snow for you.

      Inspect your home for 
damage and take pictures.

Remember to be careful walking 
around icy or damaged areas, 
and let’s hope that groundhog 
doesn’t see his shadow!

b y  E l i z a b e t h  H a w k s
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CITY, COUNTY, 
NEIGHBORHOOD, 
OR ME?

When the streets are full of snow, many people 
wonder who is responsible for the clean up.

Middleridge relies on VDOT for residential street 
snow removal. Watch the online snowplow 
tracking map and listen to news reports to see 
when VDOT shifts from highways and main travel 
lanes to neighborhoods.

Visit the 
neighborhood 
website for 
direct links to all 
of the resources 
listed in this 
article.

REAL-TIME PROGRESS:  
ONLINE VDOT SNOWPLOW TRACKER
Across the state, if snow reaches two inches or 
more, VDOT activates an online snowplow tracking 
map. Automatic Vehicle Location (AVL) technology 
is operational statewide. All VDOT-owned and 
contracted plows will be equipped with AVL, 
allowing them to be monitored on the snowplow 
tracker.

For More Information, visit the VDOT winter 
weather  page. 

middleridgeFFX.org

https://middleridgeffx.org/
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WOULD YOU LIKE TO ADVERTISE OR BE FEATURED IN  
THE MIDDLERIDGE NEWSLETTER?

Business Advertising Rates 

Non-member 
$80 
$55 
$35 
$25 

MCA Member * 
$55 
$35 
$25 
$15 

Full Page 
1/2 Page 
1/4 Page  
1/8 Page 

*2021 Paid MCA Member

   middleridgenewslettereditor@gmail.com

Pay for a full year up-front and receive one 
month free!

Checks Payable to: 
Middleridge Civic Association 
P.O. Box 208 
Fairfax Station, VA 22039

As the new editor for the Middleridge 
Newsletter, I welcome any and all feedback.  
Is there something you miss from the 
previous format? Let me know. Is there 
something you hope to see in the future? Let 
me know. Do you have an idea for an article? 
Feel free to submit it. If you don’t want to 
write it, contact me and I’ll help you.

Send ads and any other feedback, articles, 
photos,  messages, or content for the 
Middleridge Newsletter Editor to:

Your neighbor,  Elizabeth Hawks

mailto:middleridgenewslettereditor@gmail.com
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U P C O M I N G  E V E N T S

02.06 	�Valentines for Veterans 
(rain date: 02.12)

02.10	 MCA Board Meeting 7pm

February march april

03.10	 MCA Board Meeting 7pm
TBD	 Spring Clean-up 
TBD	 Time Capsule Ceremony

04.01	 Scholarship Applications Due
04.14	 MCA Board Meeting 7pm
TBD	 Easter Egg Hunt
TBD	 Spring Yard Sale
TBD	 Pet Parade

EXECUTIVE BOARD
President —John Bayer
Vice President —Vernon Campbell
Secretary —Marie Morris
Treasurer —Carri Jurin

OTHER MCA CONTACTS
Webmasters —�Joe Landry & 

Elizabeth Hawks
Newsletter Editor —Elizabeth Hawks
Distribution —Maureen Campbell
Directory —Al & Sandy Obuchowski
Membership —Al & Sandy Obuchowski
Neighborhood Watch —Jerry Reynolds
Letterboard Signs —Vernon Campbell
Welcoming Chair — Carolyn Vaughan
Facebook —�Ashley Campana &  

Catie Morales

M I D D L E R I D G E  C I V I C  A S S O C I A T I O N

MIDDLERIDGE WEBSITE

www.middleridgeFFX.org

Look for:
— List of MCA Officers
— Committee Contacts
— �Photos of Events Past & 

Present
— Past Newsletter Issues
— Neighborhood Police Reports
— �Middleridge Map/Street 

Name History

Sign up to be notified every 
time the Website is updated!

MAILING ADDRESS
P.O. Box 208  

Fairfax Station, VA 

22039-0208

CONTACT US

facebook.com/ 
middleridgecivicassociation/

nextdoor.com/invite/ 
ysenpwqmjmzcjjtuwyfh

middleridgeFFX.org

https://www.facebook.com/middleridgecivicassociation
https://middleridgeffx.org/
https://middleridgeffx.org/
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